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Girdwood Trails Committee
Minutes of Regular Meeting

Girdwood Community Center, 7:00 pm 
Tuesday, October 5, 2010

Call to Order
Carolyn Brodin called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. Kate Sandberg took minutes. Others present were Jonnie Lazarus, Norman Starkey, Jim Braham, Diana Livingston, Sean Stash, Lisa Portune, Brian Burnett, Kyle Kidder, Matt Wedeking, and Debra Croghan.

Approval of Agenda
The agenda was approved as written. 

Approval of Minutes, September 7, 2010
The minutes were approved as written. 

Introduction of Guests
Michelle Tenny, Eileen Halverson, and Teresa Paquet introduced themselves and were welcomed to the committee.

Old Business
Trail Issues
· Horror Hill Work 
Members met October 4 with Nick Georgelos, who will be hired by the Nordic Ski Club to reshape Horror Hill. Nick proposes to make the hill less steep at the top, take some trees out on the top, and realign the hill so that there is a Y where the dog sledding and skiing trails meet approximately 40 feet earlier than the current trail. Stumps in the mid-section will be pulled, and committee members have agreed to the trees that will be cut (these are marked).  Dario Martinez of Chugach Express has been contacted several times for input, and it is expected that he will contact Deb Essex. 

Motion made by Brian, seconded by Diana: We approve the work to be done on Horror Hill.  It will be regraded and realigned from the top of Horror Hill to the Chapel.  
Passed unanimously.

· Hand Tram and Alternate Route Bridge
The group discussed the possible bridge near the tram at length.  Some questions are whether or not it would make the tram inconsequential, what sort of bridge do we want if any, who owns the land nearby, and what will the foot traffic look like five years from now? 

Jim Braham will investigate land ownership around the tram area; Alison Rein continues to lead the effort to write a proposal for Resource Advisory Committee; Jonnie will talk to Parks and Recreation, and Diana will create a separate account with Girdwood Inc. for any bridge funds that come in.  Alyeska has some funds to contribute at this point.
Brian announced that the new tram rope is in the conex.

· Grooming for 2010-2011
All agreed that it is good to begin the discussion now for how grooming will be done for the community.  Carolyn asked Girdwood Nordic Ski Club (GNSC) representatives how they plan to groom the new trail.  That group has not decided this yet; they are primarily concerned with getting the trail put in before freeze up.

All agreed that grooming should be a cooperative effort of the Girdwood Trails Committee and Girdwood Nordic Ski Club, but the details remain to be worked out in November.

Brian (GNSC) will bring figures to the next meeting concerning contributions to fuel etc.

Budget and Grants
· 2011 Budget
Jonnie reported that GBOS has not addressed the Trails budget yet. The next budget meeting is October 12.  She also said that GBOS has created a savings account so that line items can be rolled over to the next year.

· Bills for 2010
Jonnie asked if the Trails Committee would agree to putting the previously approved $3,000 for the conex into baseball field budget because of some Parks and Recreation budget glitches.

Motion made by Brian, seconded by Diana: We approve the previously approved $3,000 allotted to the conex on an invoice for the baseball field not to exceed $3,000.
Passed unanimously.

Trails Survey
Kate reported that she, Jonnie, and Brian met with Tom Knox, Stan Ponsness and Alison Smith last week. Survey maps of the Beaver Pond Trail have been distributed to Brian, Norman, and Jonnie. Brian and Norman will go on the trail and see if the Y portion will need to be realigned and if so, how much. They will then contact Tom Knox.  

The survey points appear to be close to Chugach State Park’s GPS data, and Stan will see how close it actually is. Perhaps we can use CSP’s data to help survey Abe’s Trail and CA Creek Trail. Matt will confirm that CSP has an easement at the CA Creek Trailhead.
 
Memorandum of Understanding
Kate said that Rhonda Westover is leaving the municipality law offices, but has asked if we still wanted her wording for the document.  Kate told her yes.  We do not have that wording yet.

Updates
· Mayor’s Meeting with GBOS  
Carolyn reported that several Trails Committee members went to this meeting where trail surveys and LUC procedures were explained.

· Girdwood Nordic Ski Club Trail Building
The trail continues to be built and will take more time to be completed. 

· Quilt Raffle Tickets
Pictures of the quilt were handed out. Jonnie will scan the picture and send it to everyone to help sell tickets.

New Business
None

Other Business
None


The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:45 pm.


Next meeting is at Alyeska Day Lodge, November 2, 2010.
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